
 

 

2009 – Notice to Shipping No 18 

MAISONNEUVE REGION 

MONTRÉAL / LAKE ONTARIO SECTION 

 

Dredging in the South Shore canal, above lock 2 and below lock 
3, on Lake St-Louis 

 

Mariners are advised that dredging work will be performed in the commercial 
channel of the South Shore, above lock 2 and below lock 3, on Lake 
St-Louis. 

The following procedures have been established for all ships proceeding 
through this area during the dredging: 

1. No encounters will be permitted at dredger height, when in the channel. 

2. Ships shall proceed at reduced speed so as not to affect the dredgers’ 
work. 

3. Work will begin on September 11, 2009 and may take about 10 weeks. 

The dredging in the middle of the channel will be carried out during 
four-hour to eight-hour time slots which will be coordinated by the 
Operations Centre.  The date and time of these time slots will be set by the 
Operations Centre so as not to adversely affect traffic. 

 
 
 
 
Maisonneuve Region 
September 10, 2009 
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